
PUBLIC NOTICE 
VILLAGE OF MEOTA 

Tuesday, August 26th, 2025. Sewer line Flush & 
Hydro Vac 

Areas affected; 1st St. West, Main St,  2nd Ave, 2nd St East, 5 

corners, 5th Ave & Lakeview/Beach Ave, Birch St.   

To help reduce the potential for back ups/ sewer smell 
in houses, below are a couple options recommended 

by the contractor. 
 

• Put a 20 litre pail half full of water on any floor drains, 
if you could put a garbage bag over the floor drain first 
that will also help reduce any water from going on the 
floor. 
 

• Any toilets (basements have the best chance of 
having issues, but it wouldn’t hurt to do the main floor 
and well, wouldn’t worry about the second level) put a 
garbage bag on first than the seat and some kind of 
weight, can use anything really just make sure it is no 
lighter than 5 pounds. 
 

• After the work is completed and if they have a sewer 
smell, the flushing truck creates large amounts of 
vacuum which can suck out P-traps out now if the p-
traps have no water then sewer gas can pass through 
and go into the house. The water is what stops the 
gas from coming in, as long as they run water in floor 
drains, sinks, bath, tubs as well as make sure the 
toilet has water in it they should be good. P-traps are 
very small so a liter or two will be sufficient 

 
 

For more information please call the Village of Meota Office. 306-892-
2277 


